2004 Washington State Legislature Funding

El Centro de la Raza was one of only three organizations to receive capital funding by the

2004 Washington State Legislature.  Out of over $100,000,000 of requests – in a year where it was rumored that no projects would be funded – El Centro de la Raza was awarded $117,000 towards the cost of replacing our boiler.

Together with the $225,000 donated in 2003 by the City of Seattle Human Services Department, a new boiler is no longer merely a dream.  Installation will occur in time to keep the whole building warm by the fall of 2004!

This critical funding acquisition came as the result of the extraordinary efforts of friends and supporters throughout the State of Washington.  Our sincere thanks go to the senators and representatives and their staff members who supported our request and lead the struggle for this victory through the legislative process into the governor’s budget.  In particular, we are profoundly grateful to:

· Representative Hans Dunshee
· Senator Mike Hewitt
· Representative Sharon Tomiko-Santos
· Representative Eric Pettigrew
· Senator Ken Jacobsen
· Senator Adam Kline
· Representative Ed Murray
· Representative Velma Veloria
· Senator Margarita Prentice
· Representative Phylis Gutierrez Kenney
· Representative Frank Chopp
· Governor Gary Locke
We also want to communicate our sincere appreciation to the hundreds of individuals who repeatedly contacted their elected officials, urging them to champion this project.  The level of support demonstrated through those communications dramatically influenced the outcome of our request!  Most of all, though, the voice of the people of El Centro de la Raza was heard once again – when it mattered most.  ¡Viva la Raza y Mil gracias a todos!

